(¢

e PRESS RELEASE

qn

DEPARTMENT OF EXTERNAL AFFAIRS
OTTAWA - CANADA

€
Ry B -

Or canad?

NO.

24 :
(NOT TO BE RELEASED UNTIL 5:00 A.M,, FRIDAY,
MARCH 25, 1960)

Renewal of Aircrew Training
Agreement with Denmark

The Secretary of State for External Affairs, the
Honourable Heward Green, announced today the renewal of the
existing aircrew training agreement with Denmark, A formal
exchange of notes took place this morning in Copenhagen
between the Canadian ambassador, Mr, J.B.C. Watkins, and the
Danish Foreign Minister, ur, J.0. Krag.

On April 17, 1957 notes were exchanged with the Govern-
ment of Denmark to provide for the continuation for a reason-
able time of limited Canadian training facilities for Danish
aircrew students. This agreement, which was concluded as
Canada's NATO Air Training Programme was reaching its completion,
was almed at assisting the Danish Government in making the
transition to a suitable national training scheme.

The agreement provided that at some mutually con-
venlent time during the third year thereof discussions would
take place on a bilateral basis on the need or otherwise of
extending it for a further period. Consultations to this end
have heen held with the Danish authorities during the last
few months. As a result and on the basis of the request sub-
mitted by the Danish authorities, the Canadian Government has
agreed to extend the present agreement for a further four year.
period beginning July 1, 1960, Training to "wings" standard
will be provided annually to 45 student pilots from Denmark,
A token payment of $5,000 per student pillot entrant will he
made by Denmark, Canadian costs will be defrayed under

Canada's Mutual Aid Programme,



